## RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF MORRIS Nov. 13, 1970

The Council of the Rural Municipality of Morris held its regular monthly meeting on the above date with all members, except Reeve Anderson, present. The minutes of October 8th meeting were adopted as read, upon motion by M.Caron and G.Cretton.

That M.A.Caron-G.P.Goossen: That we install a 30 inch, 46 foot culvert thru P.R. 246 North of River Lot 352, as approved by the Highways Department in its letter of October 21st.

G. Cretton-Ben Klassen: That we pay the Morris-Montcalm Weed Control District the sum of \$240.00, being for extra mileage incurred by its weed supervisor while supervising our weeds program.

Ben Klassen-Gib Cretton: That we pay Mrs Judy Dueck of Lowe Farm \$58.00 a month welfare, commencing Nov. 1, 1970, plus shelter, fuel and light costs when established in a rented residence.

Ben Klassen-W.F.Recksiedler: That we approve of paying for medications required by Mr & Mas John D. Martens of Lowe Farm and purchased at the Morris Drug store.

G. Cretton-W.F.Recksiedler: That we request permission form Highways Department to install an 18<sup>th</sup> culvert thru the dyke on the East side of P.R. 336 at the SW of 20-6-2W and a 24<sup>th</sup> culvert thru the dyke on the West side of P.R. 336 at SE 19-6-2 WPM.

Gib Cretton-Ben Klassen: That the accounts as approved by the Finance Committee for \$222,980.74 be passed for payment.

Hon. J. Borowski, Minister of Highways, in a letter dated Oct. 27th, stated that he would include a request for money to permit construction of a new bridge on P.R. 205 over the Morris River at Rosenort, during the fiscal year ending March 31, 1972.

A letter from C.B.Dawley, Highways department, expressed concern over the crossing of paved roads with crawler tractors without being "padded". Contrary to Sec. 41 of the Highways Traffic Act.

The Municipal Board will sit to hear the appeal of Arthur Neuman regarding assessment, on Thursday, Nov. 26th at 2 p.m. at Building 30, 139 Tuxedo Ave., Winnipeg.

The Financial Statement of the municipality as of Oct. 31st was checked and it appeared evident that expenditures would have to be curtailed in order to avoid an over-expenditure.

In attendance at the meeting were representatives from: Westeel Culverts - Armco Culverts - Kane Equipment Ltd.

The meeting adjourned.

Reeve

Sec/Treasurer

12-1498